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Sugar Grove Township Assessments' were published in the Beacon News on 

September 9, 2011  

(download publication here) . 

Assessment notices were mailed from the County of Kane on September 6, 2011. If you have any questions on 

your assessment, please contact your Assessor's office PRIOR to filing a formal Board of Review complaint. Many 

times the Assessor's office may be able to assist your concerns and are able to discuss an assessment change 

based on data you provide that otherwise, may not have had on file, secondly, the Assessor understands the current 

market conditions and the concerns of the residents and has the same window of opportunity to make a revision 

before the filing deadline of OCTOBER 11, 2011 and still keep within the parameters of uniformity within the district. 

Due to this time of year as in any year when notices are mailed out, we receive many calls and will address your 

concerns at our earliest convenience and calls are being returned in which the order they are received, however, be 

certain we will get back to all residents in order to allow an opportunity for you to prepare evidence for filing with 

Board of Review if you are not satisfied with the result received from your local Assessor.  

I encourage you to use this website to contact the Assessor’s office with your questions and concerns and provide us 

any additional data you would like us to review before returning your call. We have provided two options to contact us 

by webpage: 

 “Complaint Form” and;  

 “Contact Us”.  

These are great tools to help assist you in a review of your assessment and we certainly understand that 

foreclosures are driving the market and we continue to see market values decline. We truly want to assist your 

concerns, so please use the “Contact Us” field or “Complaint Form” fields to help expedite the process.  

Thank you for your patience and assistance.  

 
Very Truly Yours,  

 

Laura E. Ross, CIAO 
Sugar Grove Township Assessor 

http://www.co.kane.il.us/soa/Publications/SugarGrove.pdf

